
REQUEST FOR BOARD ACTION 
 

HENDERSON COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
 
MEETING DATE:   August 4, 2014 
 
SUBJECT:    Construction Contract Award 

Tuxedo Park Project 
 
PRESENTER:   Marcus A. Jones, PE 
 
ATTACHMENTS:     Yes 

1. Recommendation Letter from WGLA Engineering  
2. Bid Tabulation 
3. Recommended Project Budget 
4. Presentation to Green River CommunityAssociation 

      
SUMMARY OF REQUEST:     
 
Construction Contract:  As directed by the Board with the approval of $425,000 for 
Tuxedo Park in the current budget, the subject project was bid on June 18, 2014.  Bids were 
opened on July 3, 2014 with the results and recommendation detailed on the attached letter 
from Will Buie, PE (WGLA Engineering, LLC).  The recommended contract includes the 
base bid and all of the alternates which will complete the first two phases of the Park’s 
Master Plan and portions of the third phase.  Also attached are the bid tabulation and 
recommended project budget.   
 
There are several important points of note: 

1. The recommendation was unanimously approved by the Green River Community 
Association during their July 22, 2014 meeting, see attached presentation from the 
meeting.  The recommendation was presented as option number 1 on slide number 6. 

 
2. The County received notification after the Parks and Recreation Trust Fund (PARTF) 

Board’s July meeting that the Tuxedo Park grant application was not successful.  
Typically, the PARTF board awards grants during their May meeting; however, the 
State budget has not been approved delaying their process.  In fact, the July awards 
are still contingent on the State allocation to PARTF.  Our PARTF representative 
reported to Tim Hopkin, Recreation Director these budget issues further delay or 
remove the possibility of a second round of grants to be awarded this year.  The likely 
next opportunity to bring PARTF funds into the Project will be from a new 
application next year.   
 

3. With the very favorable bid, the scope of the recommended contract will satisfy the 
scope proposed in the PARTF grant application submitted this year.  In addition 
depending on the amount of contingency needed during construction, there could be 
as much as $85,000 remaining for a grant application next year.   
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4. The Community Association expressed a strong desire to start and hopefully 
complete the project this construction season.  The recommended contract will allow 
construction to begin in August and be substantially complete by November. 

 
Staff presents for Board approval the low bidder as recommended by WGLA. The proposed 
contract is for $328,328.00.00 with Allison Construction.  Funding for the project was 
allocated in this year’s approved budget.  
 
 
BOARD ACTION REQUESTED:    
 
Award the construction contract for the Tuxedo Park project with the low bidder Allison 
Construction for $328,328.00 and authorize the County Engineer to execute the required 
documents. 
 
 Suggested Motion:      
 
I move that the Board of Commissioners award the construction contract for the Tuxedo Park 
project with the low bidder Allison Construction for $328,328.00 and authorize the County 
Engineer to execute the required documents. 
 
 
 
 
 
 









Tuxedo Park 
Serving the Green River Community

A Partnership Between 
Green River Community Association & Henderson County

PROJECT UPDATE



Tuxedo Park – Project Status

All permits for construction have 
been secured

Construction documents were 
completed

Bids were received from contractors 
on July 3, 2014

Received word that PARTF grant 
request was not funded



Tuxedo Park – Bid Summary
 Bids ranged from $232,388 - $384,695
 Low bid for base and all alternates was 

$328,328
 Base bid included demolition, grading for 

parking areas, trails and meadow, 
stormwater facilities, etc.

 Alternate bids included paving of all 
parking area, paving of trails, top soil and 
grassing for meadow area, planting of 
trees and shrubs



Complete Master Plan for Tuxedo Park

Additional Playground

Gazebo

Restrooms & Pavilion

Courts



Phase 1& 2 Master Plan for 
Tuxedo Park

Paved Walking Trails

Meadow Area

Parking Areas

Future Courts
And Pavilion/Bathrooms



Tuxedo Park – Options Moving 
Forward

 Option 1 – Complete base bid and 
alternates which totals approximately 
$337,000 with approximately $87,000 for 
contingency, future grant match or 
additional park components

 Option 2 – Complete $200,00 of project 
and reserve $225,000 as match for next 
PARTF funding cycle



Tuxedo Park – Summary of Costs
Option 1

Allison Base Bid $232,388
Alternate Bid Items $95,940
Testing, Admin, Etc. $9,500
Total with Alternates$337,828

County Allocation $425,000
Remaining for contingencies and 

future projects $87,172



Tuxedo Park – Next Steps

Meeting with Community 7/22/14
County Commissioners consider 

project 8/4/14
Begin construction – August 2014
Complete Construction – Fall 2014
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